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REFLECTIONS 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Dear Friends: 

 

I usually write something “newsy” for the October “Reflections” article.   This time our 

nation is on my heart. 

 

In a very short time Americans will be going to the polls to elect a new president.   We 

are blessed as a nation to have had one of the longest eras of peaceful transitions of 

leadership -- without bloodshed or civil war. 

 

Still, there is a great deal of concern about our nation’s health.   Racial unrest seems to 

be a daily topic of the news.  Our support of the institution of marriage is faltering.  

There are forces in America that would see our entire social structure upended. 

 

As we prepare to go to the polls, Psalm 127 seems ever important to remember:  
 

“Unless the LORD builds the house, its builders labor in vain.  Unless the 

LORD watches over the city, the watchmen stand guard in vain.” 
 

May we prayerfully consider our priorities as we vote.   May we seek to put God at the 

center of our individual lives.   May we ask Him once again to be the center of our na-

tional life. 

 

We may never know how crucial these things are at this moment. 

 

With love, 

 

Dr. David W. Price 

Lead Pastor 
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GOCC SMALL STUDY GROUPS 2016-2017  

Small groups provide a unique opportunity for the participants to engage in spiritual growth,  Biblical study,  

Christian fellowship and in loving support of one another.    

If you would like to host or lead a group, please call the church office at 321-383-0303. 

SCHEDULED TO RETURN THIS FALL  (Date of Return Order) 
 

OLD FASHIONED HYMN SING - NOVEMBER 7th 

 LEADERS - Henry & Audrey Pisarz 269-4846 

 MEETS - 1st Monday of the month - 6:30 PM  

LOCATION - Church Fellowship Hall 

 TOPIC - Singing the old hymns of the faith 
 

LADIES PRAYER SHAWL GROUP - NOVEMBER 11th 

LEADER - Rosalind Zahn 269-7957  (dzahnr@aol.com) 

MEETS - 2nd & 4th Fridays at 9:00 am  

LOCATION - Church Narthex 

TOPIC - Knitting of prayer shawls and prayer time for 

 the sick 
 

TUESDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY GROUP - NOVEMBER 15th 

LEADER - Ray Biedinger 289-7994  

      raychris2014@outlook.com 

MEETS - Tuesdays at 6:30 PM  

LOCATION - Church Fellowship Hall 

TOPIC - Biblical Account of Patriarchs of Israel 

(beginning Genesis 12) 
 

FRIDAY EVENING MOVIE TIME - NOVEMBER 18th  

 LEADER - Ray Biedinger 289-7994   

 (raychris2014@outlook.com) 

MEETS -  Fridays at 6:30 PM 

LOCATION - Church Fellowship Hall 

TOPIC -  “G” or “PG” rated movies  having a Christian 

or spiritual theme 
 

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY GROUP  -  JANUARY 2nd 

LEADER -  Ray Malone 593-0083 

 (rmalone18@cfl.rr.com)  

MEETS - Mondays 9:00 AM    

LOCATION - Church Choir Room 

TOPIC – Intercessory Prayer  
 

GRIEF SHARE SUPPORT GROUP - JANUARY 4th 

   LEADERS - Martha Hyde 267-3113 and  

 Bonnie Murton 268-0151 

MEETS - Wednesdays at 2:00 PM  

LOCATION - Church Administration Office 

 TOPIC - To provide support for those who have lost 

 loved ones  
 

SUNDAY EVENING FELLOWSHIP GROUP - JANUARY 8th 

 LEADERS—Jay & Judy Shapley cell 219-308-6372  

 (jshapley1480@sbcglobal.net) 

 MEETS - Sunday evenings at 6:00 PM (will not meet 

when a concert is scheduled) 

 LOCATION - Church Fellowship Hall 

 TOPIC - “Learning to Discern in a Culture of Decep-

tion”  DVD by Andy Stanley (8weeks) 
 

LADIES MONDAY AFTERNOON GROUP - JANUARY 9th 

 LEADER - Sarah Adams     317-513-8789 

 MEETS - Mondays at 2:00 PM   

 LOCATION - TBD 

 TOPIC - You’ll Get through This”  Max Lucado 

YEAR ROUND SMALL STUDY GROUPS  (Day of Week Order) 
 

MONDAY EVENING - MEN’S & WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY-

GROUP - BEGINS OCTOBER 31st 

LEADER - Ray Zielinski 264-2098   Sandyzi@aol.com 

MEETS - Mondays at 6:20 PM  - Everyone is welcome 

LOCATION – Church Fellowship Hall 

TOPICS: 

  1.  “8” Great Salvation Verses.  Come see if you’re   

doing it the LORD’S WAY 

  2.  The Rapture of the True Church.  The Next  

 Prophetic event on the Lord’s calendar 

  3.  Book of Romans Chapters 11 through 16.  We must 

all appear before the judgement seat of Christ.  

Come learn of this event and get prepared 

  4.  Book of James, The Lord’s Brother.  Come learn of 

Physical Healing afforded to all of his True Follow-

ers 

5. Book of Genesis.  Come learn of the beginning of   

mankind and creation 
 

CAREGIVER’S SUPPORT GROUP - 1st Tuesday of the month 

LEADERS - Martha Hyde 267-3113 or Jacqueline 

Hershberger 321-747-7288 (jmhersh3@gmail.com) 

MEETS - 1st Tuesday at 1:00-2:30 PM  

LOCATION - Church Choir Room 

TOPIC - Varied as appropriate for caregivers  
 

WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY - BEGINS 

OCTOBER 5TH 

    LEADER - Maris Tracy 616-836-9312    

 (maristracy@gmail.com) 

    MEETS - Wednesdays  1:00 - 2:30 PM     

    LOCATION - Church Fellowship Hall 

    TOPIC - A study of the Book of Amos 
 

WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON STUDY GROUP - BEGINS  

OCTOBER 12th 

LEADER - Roger Bieberich 

MEETS - Wednesdays at 2:45 PM  

LOCATION - Church Fellowship Hall 

TOPIC - Understanding the End of time   DVD’s 
 

THURSDAY MORNING PRAYER GROUP  

LEADERS - Diana Green 362-5224   

 (dianagreen55@yahoo.com) and  

 Cindy Manire 385-1130 

MEETS - Thursday mornings from 8:00-9:00 AM  

LOCATION - Church sanctuary 

TOPIC:  Praying for the needs of the Church 
 

THURSDAY - PASTOR’S BIBLE STUDY  

LEADER - Dr. David W. Price, Lead Pastor 383-0303 

MEETS - Thursday mornings from 11:00-12:00 NOON  

LOCATION - Church Fellowship Hall 

TOPIC - The Book of Romans 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/0310691184/ref=oh_aui_detailpage_o02_s00?ie=UTF8&psc=1
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/0310691184/ref=oh_aui_detailpage_o02_s00?ie=UTF8&psc=1
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CAREGIVER AND SUPPORT GROUP 
  

The Caregiver’s Support Group meets on 

the first Tuesday of each month from 1:00 

to 2:30 p.m., in the Church Choir Room. 

Activities and Committees 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE  
 

Please mark your calendars for the first 

meeting of the fall season to be held on 

Friday, October 7th @ 3:00 p.m., in the 

Church Choir Room.

WORSHIP COMMITTEE 
 

The Worship Committee meets October through April on the first Thursday of each month, at 

9:30 a.m. in the Church Fellowship Hall. 

GRIEF SHARE 
 

There will be a special program for those in grief.  It will be held Friday, November 11th, from    

2 to 4 PM in Fellowship Hall.  This season of the year presents many challenges for those in the 

grieving process.  The video presentation is entitled “How to Survive the Holidays.”  Refresh-

ments will be served.  If you know someone who has suffered a loss recently, feel free to invite 

and accompany them.  This program is a one day event, approximately 2 hours in length. 

FELLOWSHIP AND SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES 

 

As fall begins, our larger seasonal ministries will resume - including, WIC, Men’s Breakfast, the 

Gospel Concerts and other events.  It also means you have an opportunity to be involved in 

one of the many service ministries in the church. 
 

I am looking forward to another exciting and productive season at GOCC. 
 

Invite someone to join you for a Sunday Service, Small Group, or one of our many church 

events. 
 

I’ll see you this Sunday, 
 

Dr. David W. Price 

Lead Pastor 

EYE GLASS COLLECTION FOR THE YEAR 
 

The Great Outdoors Community Church has collected more than 400 pair of used eye glasses 

this year.  Our donation of these glasses is now being used by Nicaraguan children and home-

less folks and veterans here in Brevard County.       We will continue our collection of eye glasses 

all year.  Thank you for your great support! 
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GOCC’S SINGLES 
 

FOR OCTOBER:   GOCC’s Singles are hosting a community forum and BBQ for the church on Friday, 

October 21st at 11:30 AM.  The program will feature Titusville Mayor Jim Tulley and CSA Manager 

Billy Specht; both discussing future plans.  Cost for the Sonny’s catered luncheon is $12.00 if pur-

chased in advance or $15.00 at the door.  Tickets are available in Fellowship Hall after church ser-

vices or see J. B. Kump, in his office most mornings, or call him at (321) 383-0303. 

In September, many from the GOCC Singles took a trip to Winter Park for lunch and a performance 

of “All Hands On Deck” at the Winter Park Playhouse.  The group travelled by bus to the Orlando 

suburb where a special menu had been prepared, specially for the occasion, by Dexter’s of Winter 

Park.  Bus transportation was donated by 1st Baptist Church of Titusville. 

The  “All Hands On Deck”  show found many of the singles singing along to the 1940’s big band 

music.  Actors were playing roles reminiscent of some of the radio and movie stars of the era.  The 

players recreated a WWII era radio broadcast, complete with appeals to buy war bonds and com-

mercials for 1940’s products. 

 

FLEA MARKET NEWS 

THE FLEA MARKET IS SATURDAY, JANUARY 28, 2017 
 

We will have a small (10’x10’) storage unit available starting October 1st.  This is only to be used  

for items you cannot store until the week of the Flea Market.  We will let you know if a larger unit  

becomes available.  For access key or further information, contact Marilyn or Bob Weigel at  

321-268-9793. 

Activities and Committees 
(Continued) 

GOCC Singles gather outside Dexter’s of Winter 

Park before lunch.  Left to right: Curtis Martin, Joyce 

McGill, J.B. Kump, Annick Lemon, Bob Giffen, Peg 

Tracy, Bill Reynolds, Joanne Haines, George Bursey, 

Bill Street, Shirley Young, Cam Pelletier and Shirley 

Kump. 

GOCC Singles were able to dine at one long table at 

Dexter’s of Winter Park before leaving for the show at 

the Playhouse. 
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Seeking WORLD WAR II and/or KOREAN WAR era veterans to receive spe-

cial honor and recognition in the annual Veteran’s Program at Great 

Outdoors Community Church. All veterans who served during either of 

these wars, regardless of location, are eligible to participate.  Program is 

Wednesday, Nov. 9 at 7 PM. 

Veterans will be recognized individually; those unable to attend will still 

be mentioned.  Each veteran will be asked to complete a short question-

naire that will be used as the basis for the recognition.  Those whose pic-

tures have been part of the annual Salute to TGO Veterans are encour-

aged to request the form. 

To request the questionnaire or to receive further information,  please  

contact Loretta Anné at (321)385-9667 or by email at ejllanne@att.net. 

Activities and Committees 
(Continued) 

 

 

 

 

Helping Hands continues to be available to help you year round.   We always need 

volunteers,  if you are interested in volunteering or if you need assistance feel free to 

call Elaine Stewart  or the appropriate leader for more details. 

 

Home Repairs Elaine Stewart 383-4233 elainerstewart@gmail.com 

Temporary Meals Lorraine Murphy 267-6465 lmurphy22@cfl.rr.com  

Transportation Sharon Fitch 383-5473  jfitch7080@aol.com 

Lending Closet Art & Anna Upshaw 264-8974 artanna5@aol.com 

Senior Resources Sarah Thomas 269-4593 stsews@gmail.com 

Senior Sitter  Joanie Jaroch 225-8852 joaniej58@att.net 

   Coordinator 

Helping Hands - A Ministry of the  

Great Outdoors Community Church 

mailto:elainerstewart@gmail.com
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 Helping Hands would like to remind you that we have a Lending Closet for 

Medical Equipment for TEMPORARY needs.  To access these items please call An-

na Upshaw at 321-264-8974. 

 

Here’s a list of what’s available: 

 
Walkers 

5 grey walkers (in storage unit) 

3 walkers with wheels and seats (in storage unit) 

4 walkers with wheels (in people’s homes) 

10 grey walkers ( in people’s homes) 

 

 
Wheel Chairs 

5 wheel chairs, 4 with foot rest (in storage unit) 

1 wheel chair (in person’s home) 

1 traveling wheel chair (in person’s home) 

 

 
Crutches 

2 sets of crutches (in storage unit 

2 sets of crutches (in people’s homes) 

 

 
Canes, etc 

7 canes (in storage unit) 

1 blind folding stick (in storage unit) 

7 canes (in peoples homes) 

 

 
Shower/Toilet/Bed 

2 portable commode/toilet seats (in storage) 

1 raised toilet seat (in storage unit) 

4 portable commodes/toilet seat (in homes) 

1 toilet bar over toilet (in person’s home) 

4 shower chairs/bench (in people’s homes) 

1 shower bar w/suction cups (in storage unit) 

1 shower bar w/suction cups (in home) 

1 set of adult bed rails (in storage unit) 

 

 
Miscellaneous 

1 small leg exerciser 

1 bed pan 

1 adjustable IV pole with wheels 
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What if everybody  - church, business, non-profit, 
and government agency in North Brevard joined 
together... for 40 days... with one purpose?  
To be Generous! 
 

Welcome to '40 Days of Generosity'  

Service to your fellow man, and the community at large, is at the heart of 

this initiative.  In 2016, the focus of the campaign is not on any big projects, 

but on the areas of YOUTH and EDUCATION.  We believe that the greatest need within our community lies 

in this area, and so we are taking this opportunity to ask people to get involved.   Above all, we hope to em-

power participants with the freedom to choose how they get involved, and where they focus their energies 

and resources......the most important part is to be intentional over the next 40 days in your acts of kindness 

and generosity. 
 

The first step is to make sure you have PAY IT FORWARD cards.  You can download them and make your 

own from http://www.lovingnorthbrevard.org/downloads, or you may pick some up at the Great Outdoors 

Community Church, a Church Sponsor of ‘40 Days of Generosity’.  

PURPOSE 
To bless our community by 

learning, serving,  
giving and  celebrating  

Generosity, so that  
we are forever changed  
into people who live a  
lifestyle of giving and 

serving others! 

Over the next 40 days ask for the heart of the Father. Ask Him to show you 

specific ways that you can demonstrate your love; for your family, your 

friends and for the stranger on the street. Paul told us in Philippians 2:3-4, 

“Do nothing out of selfish ambition or vain conceit, but in humility consider 

others better than yourselves. Each of you should look not only to your 

own interests, but also to the interests of others.”  Over the next 40 days 

let each of us turn our eyes to see the needs around us.   

 

http://media.wix.com/ugd/3bd72d_88d3868a8e0240a0ace223516b8ee87f.pdf
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The Great  Outdoors 
Community Church 

Richard Patzke of Christian Ministry Concepts is no stranger to the doors of 

GOCC!   He leads the program offering hope, found through Jesus Christ, to 

all who are depressed, lost and hopeless.  This year will be their third mission 

trip to Central America, training over 200 pastors on how to administer Bibli-

cal Counseling.  By using a Bible based program, they learn how God trans-

forms lives through renewing God’s accomplishments, and his solutions 

through the ministry of the Holy Spirit in our lives!  He asks for our continued 

partnership in bringing this innovative and transformative Program to Walk-

ing Wounded Ministry.   
They Need Your Help So We Can Be There For Others….   

The Salvation Army is doing great things for Titusville!   

In addition to their goodwill store which is a well known stop on 

Rt. 1, they have opened a soup kitchen at 1218 Main St. that 

serves the homeless, at risk and/or the working poor.  They have 

also opened “Red Shield Lodge” an emergency shelter of 14 

beds.  The Army’s reputation for extend-

ing Christian caring while running a lean 

administration program is well known.    
 

Capt. Angel Calderon, the Brevard 

Corps. Managing Director asks for  

volunteers, financial support and prayers! 
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The Great  Outdoors 
Community Church 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
 

 

Operation Christmas Child partners with churches worldwide to reach boys and girls with the gospel 

of Jesus Christ.   Every shoebox gift that we place into the hands of a child is an opportunity to share 

God’s love.  

 

Last year alone, the Lord opened doors to distribute more than 10 million shoebox gifts.  After receiv-

ing a shoebox, many children are discipled through a Bible study course in their own language and 

become faithful followers of Christ and share their faith with others. 

 

Since 1993 more than 124 million children received shoebox gifts in Jesus’ Name.  What better time 

than Christmas to share our blessings with the children of the world.  GOCC has participated in the 

shoebox program for many years.  In 2015 we delivered 287 brightly colored boxes filled with treas-

ures for boys and girls in far off countries.  Help us to exceed this to a new goal.  

 

 
 

 GOCC Operation Christmas Child empty 

Boxes will be available Sunday October 16th 

to be filled with goodies and returned by 

November 13th.  
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J.B. KUMP RE-ELECTED TO 2ND TERM AS  

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT - AMERICAN MILITARY  

RETIREES ASSOCIATION 

Our own J.B. was re-elected to a second term as Second Vice 

President on the National Board of American Military Retirees 

Association.  J.B is an Air Force retiree, and will also serve as 

Chair of the organization’s Legislative Affairs and National  

Advisory Committees. 

 

Founded in Saranac Lake, NY in 1973, the American Military  

Retirees Association is comprised of retirees from Active Duty, 

Guard and Reserve (including “Gray Area” retirees), the medi-

cally retired, those carrying 100% total disability rating from the 

VA and their surviving spouses.  AMRA welcomes retirees of all ranks for all branches of the 

United States Armed Forces.  AMRA provides current, unbiased news and information about 

military retirement benefits and entitlements and speaks for all retirees through its Legislative 

Advocacy Program.  To learn more about AMRA, visit www.amra1973.org or call 1-800-424-

2969. 

 

Introducing . . . . . 

Jackie Petty, Church Secretary 
 

My name is Jackie Petty and I am grateful  to be 

onboard with Cyndi as one of the  administrative 

assistants for the church.  

 

I started with the church at the end of May and 

everyone has been so kind.   Born in NY, we 

moved to Titusville when I was young and I still  

reside here with my husband of 17 years, Wil.   

 

Aside from working here, the LORD has blessed 

me to continue my passion of music with my out-

reach band CALLED, and I am the host of Swap Shop on WPIO Christian radio.   He truly is 

our Awesome God and my heart is to serve Him.   Blessings to All! 

GOCC - NEWS AROUND THE CHURCH 
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THEY’RE     BACK !! 

Pat Hopper leads the choir 

as the sound team (Ed  

Anné and Ray Biedinger) 

assist with acoustics 

The Great Outdoors Community Church Family  

extends our sympathy to: 

 

John Roberts, 456 Plantation, on the loss of his 

wife, Annette Roberts (August 15th) 

 

Dusty McDaniel, 758 Baytree, on the loss of her 

husband, Jim McDaniel (August 23rd) 

 

Jackie Seaman, 789 Plantation, on the loss of 

her husband, Dick Seaman (August 31st) 

While I was recuperating from 
both of my back surgeries, so 
many people wished me well 
with wonderful words and 
prayers!  I also received so 
many wonderful cards!  Mike 
received so much help with all 
of the food that was given to 
us.  Again, thanks to all!!!  This 
is truly a wonderful place to 
live!! 
 

 Georgi Zeigler 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
  

1 
4:00 pm    
St. Christopher’s 

2 
Communion 

9:30 Worship 

10:30 Fellowship 

3 
 

4 
1:00 pm Tues. 
Caregiver’s Sup-
port Group, Choir 
Room 

5 
1:00 pm Wed. 
Ladies Bible Study, 
FH 
 

6 
8:00 am Prayer 
Group - Sanctuary 
 
9:30 am Worship 
Committee Mtg., 
FH 

11:00 am Pastor’s 
Bible Study, FH 

7 
10:00 am Choir 

3:00 PM Out-
reach Com-
mittee Mtg., 
Choir Rm. 

8 
9:00 AM Church 
Board Meeting, FH 
4:00 pm  
St. Christopher’s 

9 
9:30 Worship 

10:30 Fellowship 

10 
 

11 12 
1:00 pm Wed. 
Ladies Bible Study, 
FH 

2:45 pm 
“Understanding 
the End Time” 
Study Group, FH 

13 
8:00 am Prayer 
Group - Sanctuary 

11:00 am Pastor’s 
Bible Study, FH 

14 
10:00 am Choir 

15 
4:00 pm  
St. Christopher’s 

16 
9:30 Worship 

10:30 Fellowship 

17 
 

18 19 
1:00 pm Wed. 
Ladies Bible Study, 
FH 

2:45 pm 
“Understanding 
the End Time” 
Study Group, FH 

20 
8:00 am Prayer 
Group - Sanctuary 

9:30 am Mission 
Meeting, Choir Rm 

11:00 am Pastor’s 
Bible Study, FH 

21 
10:00 am Choir 
 
11:30am Singles 
church-wide 
luncheon 

22 

1:00pm Memorial 
Service Bob Tracy 
Sanctuary &  FH 
4:00 pm  
St. Christopher’s 

23 
9:30 Worship 

10:30 Fellowship 

24 
 
 

25 26 
1:00 pm Wed. 
Ladies Bible Study, 
FH 

2:45 pm 
“Understanding 
the End Time” 
Study Group, FH 

27 
8:00 am Prayer 
Group - Sanctuary 

11:00 am Pastor’s 
Bible Study, FH 

28 
10:00 am Choir 

 

 

29 
4:00 pm  
St. Christopher’s 

30 
9:30 Worship 

10:30 Fellowship 

31 
6:20 pm Ray Z 
Bible Study, FH 

  
   

October 2016 


